
15 January 2014 

 
To: Keith Argow, Chairman 

374 Maple Ave. East 
Suite 210 
Vienna, VA 22180 

 

2013 Financial and Activities Statements 

Arkansas / Oklahoma Chapter 
 

Activities Statement. Due to several health problems and loss of my job, the director has not been 
very active this year and had to forego the Western Regional Conference due to hospitalization. I have 
been in contact with Rex Kamstra in his efforts to create a Google Earth layer with all Oklahoma 
lookouts. I hope to be able to participate in the Directors phone conference this month. As far as I have 
been able to determine over the past 20 years, no Lookout Towers have been staffed in the state of 
Arkansas since approximately 1980.  I intend to find all of the former lookout tower men and woman 
that I can in Arkansas and Oklahoma and elicit their memories, preferably in writing for possible 
publication in our Lookout Network Newsletter. 
 
 

Financial Statement 
According to Gary Weber’s books, we have $72.00 in our account and 8 paid members in the 
Arkansas/Oklahoma Chapter. All photocopying and mailing of information, CDs, maps, and lookout 
plans has been paid for out-of-pocket as a donation to the Association. I have no expectations of 
requesting any Association funds for the coming year.   
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 

/s/ Michael A. Pfeiffer 

 
Michael A. Pfeiffer 
Arkansas Chapter Director 
845 Cagle Rock Road 
Russellville, Arkansas 72802 
 
Cc:   Gary Weber: Treasurer 
 Ron Stafford: Deputy Chair South 

Ray Grimes, Jr.: Secretary 
(This will be sent both hard copy and electronically) 


